

STAFF REPORT

CITY OF GREEN COVE SPRINGS, FLORIDA

TO: City Council MEETING DATE: March 16, 2021

FROM: Michael Daniels, AICP, Planning & Zoning Director

SUBJECT: Review and approval of request to temporarily close a portion of Walnut Street on

3/27/2021 as part of a minor special event, Vietnam Veterans Day Ceremony, hosted by the

BOCC

BACKGROUND

The Clay County Board of County Commissioners has applied for a minor event to be held on March 27, 2021. The event will be from 10am to 12pm, with setup starting around 8am and breakdown finishing by 1pm. Clay County School property will be used for parking and vehicle displays. The closure of a small portion of Walnut Street, from Gratio Place to Ferris Street, would be for safety purposes and control of traffic during the event. A map is provided in the attachments, showing the portion of the road they would like to temporarily close.

Clay County will be providing an officer to be detailed at the event.

FISCAL IMPACT

N/A

RECOMMENDATION

Staff recommends approval of the temporary closure of a portion of Walnut Street, from Gratio Place to Ferris Street, as shown on the map submitted with the application.